



[www.johnsroadra.org.uk](http://www.johnsroadra.org.uk)

[info@johnsroadra.org.uk](mailto:info@johnsroadra.org.uk)

## **MINUTES OF JRRA COMMITTEE MEETING**

**ON 15<sup>th</sup> MAY, 2017, 8pm AT BRAESIDE**

Present: Chris Lovelace (CL) Chairman Steve Bull, (SB) Treasurer  
Linda Bennett (LB) Secretary Allen Moat (AM)

Apologies: Trevor Sykes (TS), Dave Wood (DW)

		Action
1.	<b>Minutes of Committee Meeting</b> held on 3.4.17 agreed and signed by Chairman	
2.	<b>Financial situation</b> – SB had received a bank statement on 22.4.17 which means that our fund, together with a subsequent payment, totals £1984. The majority of residents have either paid their annual £60 road fund payment or arranged a standing order. For those who have yet to arrange payment it would be much appreciated if you would please let Steve Bull, No. 18, know your intentions so that we can budget for future work.	<b>Residents</b>
3.	<b>Surrey County Council 2017 Grant</b> – Yet to be applied for	
4.	<b>Road Repairs –</b>  a. <b>i-Pave will carry out repairs to Section 2 opposite layby and fill in any new potholes on Section 1 (top of the road) on Monday, 22<sup>nd</sup> May 2017. Please would residents not park in this area and layby on 22<sup>nd</sup> May.</b>  b. Section 3 (Ridge outside Lyn Cottage) – discussion with i-Pave showed that the hire of a machine to skim off the ridge would not be a viable solution. c. Concreting work to Section 5 (opposite woodland) will not start until late July/August.	<b>Residents</b>
5.	<b>No Cold Caller Zone</b> – Discuss with DW	<b>DW</b>
6.	<b>Road Signs</b> – The sign adjacent to the layby has deteriorated and will be replaced. It was felt that we do need a Private Road sign to inform other users of the road that we are a private road and discourage unnecessary vehicles.	
7.	<b>Visit by David Hodge, SCC Leader</b> – David Hodge has offered to come and talk to the Committee at our meeting on 3 <sup>rd</sup> July at 7pm. It is hoped that all the Committee will be able to attend. David Hodge and Martin Allen have been undertaking a study of unmade roads. Discussion will include: moving the No Through Road and Neighbourhood Watch signs nearer the Johns Road sign; the state of the road; the Private status of the road. <b>If residents would like any other points raised with David Hodge please let the Committee know.</b>	<b>All Committee</b>  <b>Residents</b>
8.	<b>Any Other Business</b> – On behalf of all residents the Committee send their condolences to Barbara, Lawrence, and Stephen Buckle on the death of Ted Buckle.	
9.	Date of Next Meeting – Monday, 5 <sup>th</sup> June,	